
 
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 1/8/18 
Location: The Bar 
 
Time called to order and by whom: called to order at 1801 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 13 members in attendance with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved- we are currently at 26 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable.  As a reminder, the handicap port-o-potty is closed for the winter as there is 
no fluid in the tank.  All combo’s have been changed to the 2018 combo.  Once you pay your 
annual membership, you will receive the new combo 
 
Sod farm report: 
Closed for the season 
 
Old Business: 
2018 Show and Auction: flyers and posters have been distributed.  Poster has been confirmed 
posted at the GB Hobbytown.  More will be printed for upcoming shows and HobbyTown’s.   
Club website has been updated. Early admission will only be allowed if you are volunteering to 
work during the event or pay the premium admission fee ($20) 
 
Frozen Finger fun fly recap: light attendance due to the cold, but overall seemed to be a 
successful event 
 
FAA registration updates (if any): none at this time 
 
New Business: 
Club house update and budget discussion: following discussion at the frozen finger fun fly 
recommendation was to OSB and plastic with no ladder, access hole only.  Anticipated cost of 
this recommendation is $350. We could look at adding insulation at a later time if we find that it’s 
needed.  Upon further discussion, moved to purchase OSB and insulation.  Motion made, 



seconded and approved to spend up to $900 the ceiling.  Matt Cramer volunteered to be the 
project manager 
 
Annual awards: recommendation made to have annual awards presented again for service to 
the club in 2017.  Tim and Steve will take the lead on putting together the awards for the Feb 
meeting 
 
New Generator: discussion held on purchasing a new, bigger generator.  Recommendation 
made to table additional purchases until after the show and auction as well as to talk to Don at 
Abby’s heating for options, cost and needs 
 
Batteries for sale:  Jason Doran from GBC and ZDZengines is taking on selling grade A LIPO 
batteries and would like to place an order by Jan 19th.  Special pricing (cash) is available for 
club members only. Contact TR or Jason for more information on this special pricing 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Gate NEEDS to be locked correctly as it creates an issue with the city.  If you do not know how 
to lock the lock, please ask or see someone.  Reminders are sent to the whole club from the 
Club website and are not directed at anyone personally 
 
Milwaukee area show and auction is on Jan 28th in West Bend.  Shawano Swap meet is Feb 
25th 
 
Clothing order: we still have hats and t-shirt available for purchase from Heath. If interested in 
purchasing anything additional let us know   
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1853 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 



 
 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleong for all your hobby needs 

 

**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



 
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 2/12/18 
Location: The Bar 
 
Time called to order and by whom: called to order at 1800 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 13 members in attendance with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved- we are currently at 32 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in good shape.  As a reminder, the handicap port-o-potty is closed for the 
winter as there is no fluid in the tank.  All combo’s have been changed to the 2018 combo.  
Once you pay your annual membership, you will receive the 2018 gate combo 
 
Sod farm report: 
Closed for the season 
 
Old Business: 
2018 Show and Auction: flyers and posters have been distributed.  Event is Sun March 4th.  We 
have over $2000 in donations received already and are anticipating over $3000 in total raffle 
prizes.  Volunteer sign-up sheet will be posted on the club website.  Please visit the website to 
sign up for an activity that morning 
 
Clubhouse update: new ceiling has been installed and has made a big improvement with 
keeping the heat in the building.   
 
New generator: on hold (from Jan meeting) until April meeting 
 
New Business: 
No new business was presented 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  



If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Gate NEEDS to be locked correctly as it creates an issue with the city when it is not.  If you do 
not know how to lock the lock, please ask or see someone.  Reminders are sent to the whole 
club from the Club website and are not directed at anyone personally 
 
Milwaukee area show and auction is on Jan 28th in West Bend.   
 
Shawano Swap meet has been moved to Feb 18th  
 
Clothing order: we still have hats and t-shirt available for purchase from Heath. If interested in 
purchasing anything additional let us know   
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1829 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 

 
 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleong for all your hobby needs 

 

**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



 
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 3/12/18 
Location: The Bar 
 
Time called to order and by whom: called to order at1801 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 13 members with 1 new member (Al Svetlik) in attendance.  All 
officers present.  Welcome to our club Al 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, which included show and auction recap- we are currently at 44 paid 
members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in good shape.  As a reminder, the handicap port-o-potty is closed for the 
winter as there is no fluid in the tank.   All combo’s have been changed to the 2018 combo.  
Once you pay your annual membership, you will receive the 2018 gate combo 
 
Sod farm report: 
Closed for the season 
 
Old Business: 
2018 Show and Auction results: unable to determine actual door count, however we anticipate 
that there were 20-30 premium sales.  Estimation of door count was approx. 320 people.  
Overall the event seemed to be a success including the early bird admission.   
Recommendation to put on the wristbands instead of handing them out as this prevents people 
from handing them off to someone else.  It was also recommended that we review purchases 
and make them closer to the event based on donations as that may help increase profits.  We 
may need to consider a new venue for next year as Monarch Gardens is for sale-event charge 
will be the same this year and we are scheduled for next year should it still be available. 
 
New generator: on hold (from Jan meeting until April) 
 
New Business: 



Upcoming summer events: Sanction submitted for July 22nd (Sunday) Summer Fly.  Sanction 
submitted and approved for heli fun fly on Sept 1st-3rd (Labor weekend).  Brendan day’s will be 
on July 21st.  Will look at the doing a Combat event in Sept.  Will look at Sept 8th or 22nd.  Date to 
be locked in at next month’s meeting. 
 
Myra’s Chuckwagon: we will look at using them again this year.  Mickey will contact them to give 
them dates and invite them to an upcoming meeting 
 
Combat: will look at starting first Tue in May.  We will look at scheduling a build date prior to that 
 
Online clothing order suggestion: Mickey will look at setting up a club group site for ordering 
clothing.  More information to follow 
 
Radio Operators: would like to use the field again this summer on 6/23 and 6/24. Approved to 
give them ok to use our field once again this year 
 
Spring cleanup: will look at scheduling for April 21st with a rain date of April 28th.  
 
Summer meetings: will be at Quarry in June, Sod Farm in July and Quarry in August 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Gate NEEDS to be locked correctly as it creates an issue with the city when it is not.  If you do 
not know how to lock the lock, please ask or see someone.  Reminders are sent to the whole 
club from the Club website and are not directed at anyone personally 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1906 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 



 
 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleton for all your hobby needs 

 

**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 5/13/18 
Location: The Bar 
 
Time called to order and by whom: called to order at by President Miller by 1801 
 
# of members in attendance:  9 members with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 54 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and while wet in spots in good shape overall 
 
Sod farm report: 
Pretty wet with standing water in places. Use best discretion to not cause damage if you are 
flying at Sod Farm 
 
Old Business: 
Summer events update (if any): no updates at this time.  Combat competition will be Sept 22nd 
from 9a-3p.  More to follow as the date comes closer 
 
Family Fun Fly event: will be scheduled in Aug 
 
Summer combat league: started on May 1st and continues every Tues. throughout the summer 
 
Spring cleanup completed on Sat May 12th.  Thank you to everyone that assisted with the clean-
up  
 
Myra’s chuckwagon: confirmed they will be able to make our summer events 
 
New Business: 
Weed killer: TR will reach out to John Robertson to see if he will once again spray the field once 
again this year.  Motion made to spend up to $175 on weed killer. Approved 
 



Calumet Flyers update: their field is/was underwater.  We have offered the use of our field to 
their members until their field dries out 
 
Hobbytown is participating in an event with the Neenah Police at their Family Fun night on May 
16th from 5-730p.  Hobbytown will be having a “try me” RC hobby cars and quad flyers will be 
flying weather permitting 
 
New generator discussion was held on possible options for a larger Briggs and Stratton 
generator (model #30675Q6500-Quiet Series Invertor/Generator) located at Fleet Farm.  
Generator being considered is a 5000watt, 6500 surge, invertor/generator, which can be viewed 
in the store or online or on Amazon.  Vote on generator will be taken at the June meeting by 
members in attendance 
 
Online clothing order website/info: a website was located for a group order.  The order will 
include a t-shirt, a long sleeve t-shirt, a hoodie and a windbreaker.  Order will be emailed to the 
club once finalized.  Payment will be made to the online site once the order closes.  Heath will 
also publish our logo’s on the club website if you want to use the logo for your own custom order 
in other color’s or styles 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
Radio Operators: will be using field for their annual event on 6/23 and 6/24. No impact to the 
club or flying 
 
Summer meetings: will be at Quarry Field in June and August and the Sod Farm in July  
 
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Gate NEEDS to be locked correctly as it creates an issue with the city when it is not.  If you do 
not know how to lock the lock, please ask or see someone.  Reminders are sent to the whole 
club from the Club website and are not directed at anyone personally 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1854 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 
 
Monthly sponsor: 

mailto:flyvam670@gmail.com


https://www.hobbytown.com/ 

 
 
Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleton for all your hobby needs 
 
**** 
Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 
USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 
www.zdzenginesusa.com   
 

https://www.hobbytown.com/
http://www.zdzenginesusa.com/
https://www.hobbytown.com/


  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 6/11/18 
Location: Quarry Field 
  
Time called to order and by whom: called to order at by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance:   12 members with all officers present with 1 guest in attendance 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 59 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in great shape overall 
 
Sod farm report: 
Overall looks good, but has wet spot 
 
Old Business: 
Summer events update (if any): no updates at this time.   
 
Family Fun Fly event: will be scheduled in Aug.  We will be working with the Appleton Park and 
Rec to help promote the event and have the public attend to learn to fly 
 
Weed killer:  has not been done at this time.  Will be contacting Jim to see if this is still feasible 
this late in year and if he can get it in 
 
Online clothing order website/info. Order closes on June 15th.  Min of 15 orders is needed 

T-shirt Group Order Form: 
https://www.customink.com/g/rhy0-00bd-v7m8 
 
Anorak Group Order Form: 
https://www.customink.com/g/rhy0-00be-5rwc 

 
New Business: 



ZDZ Engines is looking to holding an invitation in partnership with the club.  Event will be Aug 3-
5th and include pilots from around the country.  More to follow as the event gets closer 
 
New Generator discussion and vote: discussion held on purchasing the Briggs and Stratton 
generator.  Motion made and 2nded to approve up to 1400 on a new generator.  All in favor, no 
nah’s.  Heath will order the generator and have it shipped to TR’s house.   
 
Discussion was held charging inside the clubhouse and whether or not it should be permitted.  
Recommendation to watch video’s on LIPO fires to better understand them.  Further discussion 
will be held at the next meeting on how to approach these and determining a possible rule about 
charging in the clubhouse 
 
EAA chapter 41 will be at our combat event next week, June 18th for their monthly meeting 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
Radio Operators: will be using field for their annual event on 6/23 and 6/24. No impact to the 
club or flying 
 
Summer meetings: will be at Quarry Field in August and the Sod Farm in July  
 
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1859 to do some flying 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 

 
 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleton for all your hobby needs 

 



**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 7/9/18 
Location: Sod Farm 
  
Time called to order and by whom: at 1806 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance:  10 members with 3 officers present, Treasurer Heath Bartel was 
excused   
 
Secretary's report: 
Motion made and approved to waive the reading of the June’s meeting notes 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 63 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in great shape overall 
 
Sod farm report: 
Overall looks good 
 
Old Business: 
Summer events update (if any):  

Summer Fun fly: (July) scheduled for Sun 7/22.  Volunteer schedule will be posted on    
the website.   
 
Brennand Days: (July)  scheduled for Sat 7/21.  Insurance certificate will be sent by 
Heath to EAA Chapert 41 
 
ZDZ Invitational: (Aug) scheduled for Aug 3, 4, and 5.  Volunteer schedule will be posted 
on the website as we get closer to the event 
 
Family Fun Fly (Aug): may be incorporated into the ZDZ invitations 
 
Heli Fun Fly: (Sept) Aug 31,Sept 1 and 2-no updates at this time 
 
Combat Event: (Sept) Sept 22 Tim will be CD. 

 



Weed killer: will look at getting granular weed and feed if John is not able to get spray down 
soon 
 
New Generator: has been purchased and is in the clubhouse and avail for use 
 
New Business: 
None at this time  
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
August meeting will be at Quarry Field 
 
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1824 to do some flying 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 

 
 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleton for all your hobby needs 

 

**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 8/13/18 
Location: Quarry Field 
  
Time called to order and by whom: at 1802 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 13 members with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 71 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in great shape overall 
 
Sod farm report: 
No report or update provided 
 
Old Business: 
Summer events update (if any):  

Brennand daysSummer Fun fly: (July) recap:  
 
Summer fun fly event: 19 registered pilots, however there were several more that did not 
sign in.  If you fly during a sanctioned event, please make sure you sign in 
 
ZDZ Invitational: (Aug) recap: overall good turnout and seemed to be an overall event.  
We had several out of state guys attend 
 
Heli Fun Fly: (Sept) Sept 1, 2 and 3rd –this event will be heli only and field will be closed 
to fixed wing aircraft all weekend until Monday afternoon.  Myra’s will once again be 
catering meals over the course of the weekend.  Sod farm will be open for electric flying 
during the weekend 
 
Combat Event: (Sept) Sept 22 Tim will be CD.  8 rounds of flying will be held.  This is a 
restricted event to 1000 maH batteries only and will include counting cuts for points.  
See website for full rules.  This will complete the combat season.  Pilot meeting at 1045, 



combat begins at 11a.  Green Bay will be having a Class B (.46 size nitro combat) 2 
weeks later if you are interested 

 
Weed killer was completed by John Robertson 
 
New Business: 
Trainer plane use.  Question raised if using the club’s trainer plane should be done by someone 
that is club registered as an Instructor.  While it is too late to make changes yet this year, 
discussion held that for next year something may be implemented.  Discussion held on options.  
No further action taken at this time.  If you are interested in familiarizing yourself with the 
Apprentice for setup, please see an officer.  Determination made that Apprentice is available for 
all club members to use.  If you use the Apprentice and something happens to the plane, please 
let someone know so it can be taken care. 
 
Replacement of wind socks.  Motion made and approved to buy 2 new windsocks at a 
reasonable price.  TR will take care of ordering the wind socks 
 
Bladed fury will be holding FPV races at the Bladed Fury field located in Juneau on Aug 24th-
26th.    
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
Sept meeting returns to The Bar 
 
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1840 to do some flying 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

Monthly sponsor: 

https://www.hobbytown.com/ 

 



 

Be sure to stop into HobbyTown-Appleton for all your hobby needs 

 

**** 

Help support a fellow club member’s (Jason Doran) new venture and check out ZDZ Engines 

USA by checking out their Facebook page  @zdzenginesusa or his website at 

www.zdzenginesusa.com   

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 09/10/18 
Location: The Bar 
  
Time called to order and by whom:  at 1803 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 12 members with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 73 paid members for 2018 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable and in great shape overall 
 
Sod farm report: 
Anticipate that with the rain it may be pretty soggy 
 
Old Business: 
Summer events update (if any):  

 
Heli Fun Fly: (Sept) Sept 1, 2 and 3rd – 16 registered pilots for the event.  While several 
may not have attended due to the weather forecast, overall the event went well and all 
who attended had a good time 
 
Combat Event: (Sept) Sept 22 Tim will be CD.  8 rounds of flying will be held.  This is a 
restricted event to 1000 maH batteries only and will include counting cuts for points.  
See website for full rules.  This will complete the combat season.  Pilot meeting at 1045, 
combat begins at 11a.  Myra’s will be attendance, serving food at 1p.  

 
New Business: 
Securing the field:  remember to lock the gate, clubhouse and pavilion cabinet when you leave.  
Both have been found open a couple of times over the past couple of weeks 
  
No other new business was presented 
 



Show and auction: committee is now being formed for next year’s show and auction.  Let an 
officer know if you are interested in joining the committee.  Ad will be submitted to AMA shortly.  
Will continue to have the early admission 
 
Oconto airport will be holding a car, airplane, tractor and army encampment. Airplane and 
helicopter rides will be available for the 10th Annual event.  Northern ACES will be performing.  
The event will be on Sept 15th at the Oconto airport 
 
Officer discussions will be held at Oct meeting, nominations submitted in Nov, elections at Dec 
holiday meeting 
 
New generator hour meter: discussion held on getting a hour meter for the new generator to 
track use.  Heath will purchase the hour meter, Marty will install it once it is purchased.   
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
If you are not getting emails from the club email about meeting notices or upcoming events, 
please email flyvam670@gmail.com so we can update your email address 
 
Be sure to check out the upcoming events on the club website located at flyvam.club for other 
upcoming events 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn 1825 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 10/7/18 
Location: The Bar 
  
Time called to order and by whom:  at 1801 by President Miller 
 
# of members in attendance: 10 members with all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 75 paid members for 2018, which is expected to be 
final for the year as next month starts 2019 membership.  This is down 8 members from 2017 
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable, fine and dandy (according to Steve) while wet in spots.  Field may get cut one 
more time yet this year depending on the weather 
 
Sod farm report: 
Some minor work is being done, field appears to be dry and flyable. Sod farm closes on Nov 
15th.  Port-O-Potty is currently locked and bolted to the ground, if you have the key please Heath 
know so that it can be moved.  If key is not located, lock will be cut after Oct 14th so that the 
port-o-potty can be moved to Quarry field by Nov 
 
Old Business: 
Combat event recap:  8 pilots in attendance.  Overall great weather and event.  Congratulations 
to Mickey for winning the event 
 
New generator hour meter update: meter purchase is pending at this time. Oil was recently 
changed.  Overall usage is down from estimated projections 
 
New Business: 
Show and auction: Now is the time to start gearing. Solicitation of donors will be starting after 
the first of the year.  Publication has been submitted.  If you attend a show and auction at a 
neighboring event, please take some flyers.  Flyers have been taken to HobbyTown Appleton 
and Oshkosh.  Flyers will be posted on the club website so you can download and print for 



distribution if you need some.  There will not be a static model display this year to allow for more 
tables.  We will be looking at doing a mall show at the city center over the winter months 
 
Tom Hunt recently donated a box of supplies and parts to the club.  These will be sold at the 
show and auction.  Thank you Tom for the donation 
 
Officer discussions will be held at Oct meeting, nominations submitted in Nov, elections at Dec 
holiday meeting.  If anyone is interested in joining the board of officers, submit your nomination 
to fly670@gmail.com or let an officer know. Heath volunteered to stay on as Treasurer.  TR is 
open to staying as a President for 1 more year only.  
 
Awards: we will be doing awards at the Dec meeting.  Motion made and approved to spend $30 
for awards to be updated.  Tim and Jim will chair the committee. Awards will be service award, 
modeling excellence and best crash award are being considered.  If you have a nomination, 
please let Tim or Jim know.  Further information will be posted on forums for nominations and 
awards 
 
Safe flying: reminder was mentioned to keep flying safe and stay in the flying zone.  There is no 
flying over the parking lot, the pavilions, or city buildings.  If you are unsure of the fly zones, 
please see an officer.  If you see a flying violation, please mention to the person of the flying 
rules.  If they continue to violate the rules, let an officer know. Failing to comply may result in a 
revocation of your membership with repeated violations.  A grievance form is located in the 
membership handbook, located on the club website under “how to join” section.  This can be 
filled out and emailed to the club email 
 
FAA reallocation bill: this passed over the past weekend as part of larger bill.  This changed 
several prior regulations.  This allowed the FAA to regulate how they deem appropriate.  Two 
things will occur.  1) an online knowledge test will be required to fly.  What this entails exactly 
and who will be required to take it is not known at this time.  This is anticipated to be enacted in 
the spring.   It was also instructed by Congress that no flying will occur over 400 ft. as part of 
their list of requirements.  They also included regulations that allowed the FAA to make changes 
as they deem appropriate.   2)  The change also requires prior permission and notification of 
flying every time if you are within 5 miles of an airport.   A single use notification will be allowed.  
This may impact sod farm flying as it is 4.7 miles of Appleton airport.  Quarry field should not 
have an impact as it is outside the 5 mile marker.  Full information on the impact and what the 
requirements will be is not known at this time as final regulations from the FAA is not known at 
this time.  Enforcement of the rules is also not known at this time.  Until it is known what the 
FAA rules will be impact is not known.  The FAA has 180 days to come up with the knowledge 
test and rules so it anticipated more will be known early 2019. 
 
Budget discussions and approval of 2019 funds will be held at Nov meeting.  If you have any 
project suggestions please let an officer know or present them at the Nov meeting for 
discussion.  Please try to include pricing options for discussion so it can be fully discussed at 
the Nov meeting.  Options to consider are new picnic tables, an additional rain barrel and a 
heater.  Membership rates will also be discussed 
 
Reminders and upcoming events:  
None at this time 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1902 
 



Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
 

 

 

 



  
 

Meeting minutes 
Date: 11/12/18 
Location: The Bar 
  
Time called to order and by whom:  at 1803 by President Miller  
 
# of members in attendance: members with 12 all officers present 
 
Secretary's report: 
Read and approved 
 
Treasurer's report: 
Read and approved, we are currently at 68 paid members with 75 total members for 2018.   
 
Quarry field report: 
Open and flyable.  Mower is put away for the winter.  Still some water in spots on the field 
 
Sod farm report: 
Closed for the season.  Port-O-Potty has been moved to Quarry 
 
Old Business: 
Show and Auction updates: no updates.  The event has been published on the AMA site:  
https://www.modelaircraft.org/events/valley-aero-modelers-34th-annual-rc-show-auction 
 
 
New Business: 
Budget approval:  
 Budget items:     2018 approved 2019 approved 
  Club AMA dues:   $250   $ 250 
 
 Quarry Field: 
  Lease:    $ 400   $ 400 
  Taxes on improvements:  $ 475   $ 500 

Insurance:   $ 550   $ 550 
  Facility Maintenance:   $ 500   $ 500 
  Weed Killer   $ 100   $ 100 
  Weed Killer application n/a   $ 50 to John Robertson 
  Packerland Portables:  $ 600   $ 600 



 Total for Quarry field   $ 2625   $2700 
Motion made and approved on the above budget items 
 
Sod Farm: 
  Lease:     $ 450   $ 450 
  Packerland Portables:  $ 320   $ 320 
 Total approved for Sod Farm   $ 770   $ 770 
Motion made and approved to authorize the lease for another year 
 
Show and Auction: (March 2019) 
  Raffle Prizes:   $ 600   $ 600 
  Hall Rental:   $ 500   $ 500 
 Total for show and auction:  $ 1100   $ 1100 
Motion made and approved on this budget item 
 
 Kerosene:    $ 100   $ 100 
Motion made and approved to pay for the 1st $100 of kerosene for the winter and does not 
include the Frozen Finger Fun Fly usage  
 

Holiday party:    $ 200   $ 200 
Motion made and approved to spend $200, $5 per person dinner charge.  This will include pizza 
and soda.  Please bring a dessert to pass. 
  
 Membership cards   n/a   $ 100 
Motion made and approved to spend up to $100 
 
 Dues for 2019    $40 per person $ 45 per person 
      $50 for family  $ 55 per family 
 
Misc items for consideration  

 Picnic tables   Bob will obtain prices on picnic tables 
  Pilot station tables  Tim was volunteered to get prices on new tables  
  Heater    Marty will get prices on heater options 
These will be discussed at future meetings as the prices are obtained 
 
Final officer Nominations:  President:   TR Miller 
    Vice President: Steve Kaiser 
    Treasurer:  Heath Bartel 
    Secretary:   Mickey Prock 
    
Reminders and upcoming events:  
Names for award considerations are still needed.  Awards are being considered for Rookie of 
Year, Best Crash, Modeler of the year and Service Excellence.  Email your recommendations to 
flyvam670@gmail.com 
 
Adjournment:  motion made and approved to adjourn at 1901 
 
Submitted by  
 
Mickey Prock 
VAM Club Secretary 
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